

915 L STREET SACRAMENTO CA 8 95814-3706 WWW.DOF.CA.GOV

March 26, 2018

Mr. Ryan Gruver Chief Fiscal/Administrative Officer Nevada County

Dear Mr. Gruver:

The Department of Finance is pleased to announce that your application has been reviewed, and that Nevada County has been selected to participate in the Community-Based Transitional Housing Program (Program) with an award of \$1,945,000.

We are in receipt of the resolution adopting the local entitlement. Finance will notify the State Controller's Office (SCO) of your selection to participate in the Community-Based Transitional Housing Program. The SCO will remit to the County \$1,945,000 in Program grant funds. Of the funds provided, \$1,145,000 shall be retained by the County, and the requested \$800,000 shall be provided to the facility operator. We note that the Program Application Review Committee reduced the requested amount by \$55,000 of the \$110,000 submitted for the outdoor cooking area and the backyard recreation.

Please also remember that by August 1, 2018, and each subsequent August 1, both the County and the facility operator are required to provide Finance a report detailing the information required by Government Code section 30035.5 (c). Finance will develop reporting templates for each reporting period.

Reporting requirements, forms, as well as other information and updates regarding the Program can be found at:

http://www.dof.ca.gov/Programs/Local Government/Community Based Transitional Housing/.

If you have any additional questions regarding your award or the Community-Based Transitional Housing Program, please contact Derk Symons, Staff Finance Budget Analyst, at (916) 445-3274.

Sincerely,

ERIKA Li

Program Budget Manager